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This Week in Rotary

Updated information about our RYE Student,
Alexander Flanagan
New biographical information has just become available.

Alexander Chase Flanagan, 18 years old, is a freshman studying business
administration and Japanese at the University of Colorado, Boulder. He plans on
specializing in operations management and working internationally in renewable
energy and environmental conservation.Alex is an avid piano and trumpet player. He
also plays drum set and is in the Golden Buffalo Marching Band at CU. He is also in the
process of auditioning for the Phantom Regiment, a professional Drum Core group
based out of Rockford, IL. Additionally, he has a deep appreciation of many forms of
artwork.

Born in Sandy Springs, Georgia, to Kimberly and Stephen Flanagan, Alex has an
olderbrother Asher who is currently in his third year studying physics at Furman
University in South Carolina. He also considers Louis Galli, the exchange student from
Bordeaux, France who spent the year hosted by Sandy Springs Rotary as his younger
adoptive brother. Thanks to Rotary, the Gallis and Flanagans have become a part of
each other’s extended family.

Alex’s journey with Japanese began with taking the language in 6th grade at Ridgeview
Charter Middle School and continued with Honors Japanese for the next 5 years at
Riverwood International Charter School.His passion is studying foreign language, as it
builds meaningful global connections. Because of his studies in Japanese, he has been
able to form relationships with people he never would have been able to without a
shared language, and this is something truly invaluable to him. He will begin the study
of his third language this spring at Boulder, and will travel with the business school to
Buenos Aires, Argentina, in March.

Alex was was first introduced to the wonderful Mike Parks, District 6900 Youth
Exchange Chairman through his desire to live abroad. Mike introduced Alex to the
program, and has been Alex’s mentor ever since. He is also responsible for starting the
RYE program up in Georgia. One year later, Alex was on the plane to Japan, thanks to
Mike.

The spring of his junior year, however, a lot of things changed. He overcame some
mental challenges and was able to self reflect on his own happiness and come to a new
perspective, affecting him and everyone around him. He came out as transgender in
the spring of 2017, changing his name to Alex and his pronouns to he/him. He
considers himself extremely lucky to have an amazing, supportive family, and they
began making the change of calling him Alex and he/him. His journey transitioning had
just only began, and he would continue that journey on the other side of the world.

https://sandyspringsrotary.org
https://rotary6900.org/
https://rotary.org/
https://sandyspringsrotary.org/v2/club/12
https://sandyspringsrotary.org/v2/club/12
https://www.facebook.com/407296916050659
https://twitter.com/rcss2016
https://instagram.com/rotary6900


President-Elect Nancy
Schroeder

Treasurer John Neill
Secretary Mike Stacy

Foundation
Chair Rick Doyle

Membership
Chair Adam Bowling

From August of 2017 to June of 2018, he lived in the prefecture just north of Tokyo,
called Saitama, but went to school in Shibuya, Tokyo. He had 4 host families over the
course of his exchange year, all very different from one another. He had a million
unforgettable experiences and learned not just about Japanese culture, but about
himself, too.

In the summer of 2018, after returning from Japan, he was able to begin his medical
transition, complimenting his social transition. He began what is known as HRT, or
Hormone Replacement Therapy, which helped him tremendously to feel more in his
own skin. He recently underwent gender affirmation surgery, a double mastectomy,
and has come incredibly far in just 6 months of medical transition.

He prides himself most on not only learning to thrive in another society and culture
that many consider polar opposite of our own, but doing so as a transgender male. He
considers his greatest accomplishment to be his successful journey of finding himself
and embracing it, knocking down barriers on the other side of the world in the process.
He hopes to continue to do that for the rest of his life.

Congratulations Sandy Springs Rotary!

SSRC Receives a Platinum Award of distinction
Congratulations Sandy Springs Rotary!

The Rotary Club of Sandy Springs achieved what few others could. On December 17th

the Sandy Springs Rotary Club Received a Platinum Award of distinction for
accomplishing 24 of 25 objectives on the Presidential Citation for the year of
2017-18.Congratulations Sandy Springs Rotary! ONLY 3 of the 69 clubs in our district
met this level of achievement.

Behind the podium: Lou Tabickman – 2017-18 Assistant Governor at district 6900
In front is Famous Lou Alvarado – 2018-19 Assistant Governor of district 6900
To the right: Excepting the citation on behalf of the Rotary club of Sandy Springs is
Will MacArthur – 2017-18 club president.

For 2018-19, our Rotary International President, Barry Rassin, challenged each Rotary
Club to support the strategic priorities of Rotary by achieving specific goals. There
were 21 goals defined covering 4 categories. Those categories were:
1.) Support and Strengthen Clubs
2.) Focus and Increase Humanitarian Service
3.) Enhance Rotary’s Public Image and Awareness
4.) Rotary Citation with Presidential Distinction
Each of first three had six possible goals clearly defined and each needed to have three
or more achieved.
The 4th category had 3 goals defined and required one or more to achieved.

Quoting from Barry Rassin. (where he is embellishing a quote of Paul Harris)
“As Paul Harris put it, “Rotary is a microcosm of a world at peace, a model which
nations will do well to follow.” To me, Rotary is not only a model but an inspiration. It
shows us what is possible, inspires us to reach for it, and gives us a path to act — and
to Be the Inspiration to our world.”

If you want even more information on this year’s Presidential Citations, click below.
Please note that last years goals have been updated. 2018-19 Presidential Theme and

https://my.rotary.org/en/document/2018-19-presidential-theme-and-citation-brochure-barry-rassin-2018-19-ri-president


Citation brochure (PDF) (includes goals for Rotary, Rotaract, and Interact clubs)
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